Chairman Warren Stolp called the regular meeting of the Town of Nashwauk to order on Tuesday, September 13, 2011 at 7:00 PM in the Cloverdale Hall. Members present: Warren Stolp, Jeffrey Ekholm, Larry Laakso, Terri Holmbeck and Karine Woodman. Members absent: none.
A motion was made by Ekholm and seconded by Laakso to approve the treasurer’s report as read. Total receipts: $67,348.62. Total disbursements: $54,422.08. Total ending balance for the month: $289,459.76. Certificate of Deposit: $69,371.03. Motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Ekholm to approve the clerk’s minutes of the last regular meeting. Motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Laakso to approve and pay all claims presented to the board for payment. Motion carried unanimously. 

OLD BUSINESS:

1. Mr. Pat Coughlin was absent therefore no report was given on the Greenway Recreation Board. Stolp did ask whether the proposed levy of $3,000 per township from the GRB was still an active project. It was commented that it is no longer valid for this year but will get brought up again next year.
2. A discussion was held regarding the status of the grader. Marty Dusterhoft feels it will make it until winter but is experiencing a few issues. We did receive an appraisal/trade-in value from Ziegler for $16,000.00. We will continue to search for graders for sale. 
3.  No other old business was brought forward for discussion.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. A discussion was held regarding Guyers store requesting we pay more frequently since the carrying costs are very large, and payment once a month isn’t enough. 
*Motion by Ekholm, seconded by Laakso to pay the Guyer’s store bill every 2 weeks. Motion carried unanimously.
2. A discussion was held regarding levying for the fire fund. Supervisor Ekholm requested information on whether we can remove the fire fund from the levy, which will increase the amount in the general fund. Clerk Woodman gave an update on available options the board can take based on speaking with Itasca Cty auditor/treasurer and MN Association of Townships. There is a lot to consider and some more questions were asked from the board that need to be answered before any changes could occur.  This issue will be revisited when Clerk Woodman starts working on the budget to be able to give the board more information.  
3. A discussion was held regarding an additional township employee. We currently have a temporary employee working with Marty Dusterhoft. Marty still has vacation to use before the end of the year and it seems this employee could be working as long as the middle of November. 
4. A discussion was held regarding the CD renewal with American Bank. 
*Motion by Stolp, seconded by Ekholm to renew the CD with American Bank. Motion carried unanimously.
5. Correspondence

a. MN Association of Township Meeting and election 9/21/11 in Walker

b. Route permit for MN power/Essar transmission line route

c. Itasca County snowplowing contract additional language

d. PELRA explanation of seasonal employee

e. MVC information

6. A discussion was held regarding Schwartz and Sons, Inc. purchase of 5,976 yards of sand from the township. Schwartz did mention to Supervisor Ekholm that they would be interested in purchasing an additional 3,000 yards this year. The board decided not to sell any additional sand to Schwartz this year.

7. Supervisor Ekholm gave an update that the town hall was sprayed on 9/5/11 for flies. 
With no further business to discuss, a motion was made by Stolp and seconded by Ekholm to adjourn at 7:47 PM. Motion carried unanimously.


The next regular meeting will be on Tuesday, October 11, at 7:00PM in the Cloverdale Hall.
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